
 

 

 
Report on 2025 Annual General Meeting 

The following is an unofficial report on the Access Oceanside Association AGM which was held in 
Parksville, BC on March 19, 2025 and convened at 2:00 pm.  The meeting was presided over by      
Sandra Hobson, Chairperson and attended by 8 regular members,  1 interested person and                
Mary Beil – Parksville Councillor. 

Sandra Hobson presented the 2024 Annual Report detailing the activities of the past year and       
outlook for 2025.  A copy of the report is attached.  

Ralph Tietjen presented the 2024 Financial Report which saw income of $465.00 and expenditures of 
$1673.34 for a Closing Balance of $9,272.56 . The proposed 2025 budget foresees expenditures mainly 
on marketing materials (standing banner, information flyers and award plaques) plus website and    
AGM expenses.  

A new slate of Directors for 2025 was presented and acclaimed to office: 
 Chairperson   Kathy Coburn  (Signing Officer) 
 Vice Chairperson  Maureen Pilcher (Signing Officer) 
 Secretary Treasurer  Ralph Tietjen  (Signing Officer) 
 Director Communications Maggie Tietjen   
 Director at Large  Sandra Hobson 
 Director at Large  Karen Smith 
 Director at Large  Rebecca Fenton 
 
 
Membership fees for 2025 remain unchanged, set at $10 for Regular Members and  
$5 for Associate Members. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:45 pm. 
 
-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.- 
 
Any person wishing to become a Regular or Associate Member is encouraged to contact : 
 
Maggie Tietjen, Membership 
eMail.  rmtietjen45@gmail.com  
Tel. 250-248-6061 
 
 


